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August 7, 2020 

Russ Wille, Director (via russw@saintpetermn.gov) 
Community Development 
St. Peter City Hall 
227 S Front St 
St. Peter, MN 56082 

Re: OAH 71-0331-36889 (MBAU A-8268 St. Peter/Oshawa Township) 

Dear Mr. Wille: 

On May 22, 2020, the Office of Administrative Hearings received the Ordinance No. 
46, Second Series (Ordinance) from the City of St. Peter (City) for annexation of certain real 
property (Property) from Oshawa Township (Township) pursuant to Minn. Stat. 
§ 414.033, subd. 2(2) (2020). 

On May 27, 2020, the Corporate Data Group of the Department of Transportation 
contacted the Office of Administrative Hearings providing information that the area proposed 
for annexation is not completely surrounded by land already within the City limits as required 
by Minn. Stat. § 414.033, subd. 2(2). 

On August 7, 2020, the Office of Administrative Hearings received the request from 
the City to withdraw the Ordinance in this matter. 

No further action will be taken on the above-referenced matter and the Office of 
Administrative Hearings’ file in this matter is now closed. If you have any questions, please 
contact me at star.holman@state.mn.us or 651-361-7909. 

Sincerely, 

STARLENE J. HOLMAN 
MBAU Administrator 

c: Oshawa Town Board, Linda Pell (via leeph@pellinc.com) 
Jaci Kopet, Nicollet County Public Services Manager (via jaci.kopet@co.nicollet.mn.us) 
Justin Roberts, MnDOT (via Justin.Roberts@state.mn.us) 
Sandra Yassin, MnDOT (via Sandra.Yassin@state.mn.us) 
Kathy Metzker, DNR (via kathleen.metzker@dnr.state.mn.us) 

mailto:kathleen.metzker@dnr.state.mn.us
mailto:Sandra.Yassin@state.mn.us
mailto:Justin.Roberts@state.mn.us
mailto:jaci.kopet@co.nicollet.mn.us
mailto:leeph@pellinc.com
mailto:star.holman@state.mn.us
mailto:russw@saintpetermn.gov

